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SUBJECT: Group Long Term Disability (LTD) Insurance – Renewal: 01/01/2013 
 
Background 
 
The expiring Long Term Disability (LTD) program underwritten by MetLife is in its final year 
of two (2) year rate guarantee. The expiring rate is $0.207 per $100 of rated payroll. The 
plan replaces 60% of the disabled employee’s base salary after a 90 day elimination period 
or the expiration of accrued sick leave, whichever is greater. 
 
2013 Group Long Term Disability (LTD) Renewal 
 
MetLife’s initial renewal proposal was a 31.4% increase to premiums due to significant loss 
ratio increases since 2008.  The latest 13 month claim evaluation reflected a 126.64% loss 
ratio. Negotiations to reduce the original MetLife 2013 renewal adjustment addressed 
several key items such as an evaluation of open claim reserves, loss ratio comparisons  
and consideration for the immature experience given that the majority of the claims were 
within the own occupation period and prior to any social security offsets.   
 
Final negotiations have MetLife offering two renewal options:   
 

• 10% increase to premiums with a one year rate guarantee ($0.228 per $100 of rated 
payroll, annual increase of approximately $45,000) 
                                                                 OR 

• 17% increase to premiums with a two year rate guarantee ($0.242 per $100 of rated 
payroll, annual increase of approximately $77,000) 

 
Recommendation 
 
It is recommended that the Sarasota County School Board accept the 10% renewal with the 
one year rate guarantee.  It is also recommended that during 2013, the District market the 
life and disability products with the intention of consolidating the products under a single 
vendor.  








